PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



October 2006

Dear Faithful Friends,

We want to thank all of you that keep us in your prayers. It means so much to us to know that God's people are praying for our needs. God's hand of provision and protection is visible to us each day.

We started out the month by driving from Albany, Georgia to Pine Bluff, Arkansas. We stopped in Mississippi for a very short visit with my sister. After arriving in Pine Bluff, we began working on the outside of the church building. We also presented our ministry in two new churches. The second week there I fell from a step ladder and tore the tendon away from my right knee. I ended up at a minor emergency clinic that afternoon. They referred me to an orthopaedic doctor the next day. That pretty much ended the work in Pine Bluff. We stayed parked at the church for three days while my leg healed enough to travel. We then started making our way home. Melinda had to do everything from getting the trailer ready for travel to hitching it up, and then do all the driving. We had to stop overnight and break up the trip. She isn't used to driving the rig and it did overwhelm her some. She did well though and was even able to back it down our driveway when we arrived home. We were praising the Lord for the good weather, the light traffic, and good road conditions all the way home. I am home right now recuperating. I have to see my doctor here one more time and hope to be well enough to travel again on October 2nd. Please pray that my leg will continue to heal and that the MRI will show no other damage. God's timing is always perfect so I know that He has a reason for this.

In October we have several meetings to be in along with a mission conference. Please pray that God will bless these meetings. We have over 70% of our needed support now. God is continuing to meet our needs.

There may be an opportunity for us to help a missionary with a building in Ireland very soon. We would be traveling with a team that is being assembled. Please pray with us about this need. If it is God's will for us to go, I know that He will meet the needs of the entire team.

Thanks to all of you for your letters of encouragement. We enjoy hearing from you. Please keep us in your prayers as we do you.

Serving our Savior,

Jack & Melinda